Walsall Strategic Community Reference Group
Minutes of meeting held on Thursday 23 April 2015 at Walsall Police Station.
In attendance:

Linda Hayes (LH)




Walsall Healthcare NHS
Bill Ellens (BE) 




CUSP

Cllr. Rose Burley (RB)



Councillor Bentley/Darlaston North

Vasant Mistry (VM)




Hindu Forum

Ryan Steane (RS)




Walsall College
Alison Davies (AD)




Mencap

Peter Griffin
(PG)




Walsall College/Mencap
Michelle Small (MS)




Walsall Disability Forum

R K Mehmi
(RM)




Ravidassia Community Darlaston

Mahmood M Sacha (MMS)



Muslim Welfare Society/UMO

Imran Sacha
(IS)




Darlaston Youth Club

Davis Sturman (DS)




Walsall Police

Kevin Pitt (KP)




Walsall Police

Apologies:

Michael Gladstone

Thomas Hargroves

Ken Ferguson
Sandeep Singh

Nirmal Singh

Chloe Bottomley

Elizabeth Kardynal

Elizabeth Vodden

Minutes of Last Meeting.
The minutes of the meeting were read and accepted.  There were no matters arising however it was noted that it had not been possible to complete the second action, to supply a breakdown by gender of those stop and searched, as this information is not recorded.
Chief Superintendent Dave Sturman – Commander’s Update

Due to some retirements and promotions, West Midlands Police have had to move some of it’s senior officers.  Supt. Maria Fox has left the LPU and will be replaced by Supt Andy Bullman.  Sue Parker is leaving on promotion to Superintendent and two new Chief Inspectors, Martin Hurcombe and Mark Griffiths, will be arriving shortly.

Performance. A 9% increase in total recorded crime is mostly due to an increase in domestic abuse cases.  This crime has been underreported in the past.  There has also been an increase in shoplifting, not just in Walsall town centre.  This may be because criminals are switching from committing crimes such as burglary, which has reduced by 11% to less than three crimes per day over the last year.  There has been a little more vehicle crime and public place violence, probably due to the recent good weather.  Levels of public satisfaction have remained good despite a reduction of 100 police officer posts, resulting in cuts to neighbourhood policing teams to support response and investigation teams.
WMP has been praised for it’s accuracy in recording crime by HMI, with 98% accuracy.  

To measure performance the policing plan and PCC will be comparing similar areas across the country, e.g. Walsall will be compared with Rochdale, parts of London and Sandwell.

RM enquired about the investigation of child grooming.  DS replied that despite staff cuts the Public Protection Unit had been expanded and a greater emphasis was being placed on ‘private space’ crimes.
The future.  The force is continuing to contract and is preparing for continued cuts in funding which will result in a workforce reduction of around 2500 people (of which around 1250 will be police officers) so that by 2020 WMP is expecting to be reduced to 1974 staffing levels.  In partnership with Accenture the force is producing a blueprint for how the organisation will look in 2020, the challenge being to reduce staff but keep levels of satisfaction.  The first step will be to improve the outdated information technology, following which the force will look at command and control – how to respond to incidents, and how to become more preventative, working with partners to reduce demand, e.g. through offender management.  Custody arrangements are changing with local cell blocks being replaced by ‘superblocks’, the first of which is expected to open shortly in Oldbury.
By 2020 Walsall will probably still have some neighbourhood policing teams concentrated in priority areas though the police will be less visible in other neighbourhoods.  There will be a consultation event in June.

Estates.  Bloxwich Police Station will shortly close temporarily for refurbishment during which time the LPU will operate mostly from Green Lane.  Once Bloxwich re-opens Green Lane will close permanently.  Some teams, such as the Walsall neighbourhood policing teams and the Partnerships Team, will move in to the Civic Centre.  Completion of these moves is expected by early 2016.  Both Aldridge and Darlaston Police Stations are to be retained.  Willenhall Police Station will close with the neighbourhood team able to operate from an office in whg’s premises.  Brownhills Police Station will also close with the neighbourhood team operating from the Community Safety House.

Human Trafficking and Forced Labour – Linda Boyle

Enforcement Officer Linda Boyle explained the work of the Gangmasters Licencing Authority in combatting forced labour and human trafficking.
Stop and Search Update and Scrutiny.

KP gave the meeting some data on stop and search.  During March 2015, 212 stop and searches were recorded in Walsall, most concentrated in Walsall town centre with many others scattered in an arc from Darlaston, through Willenhall and Bloxwich to Brownhills.  Very few were recorded in Aldridge and none in Streetly and Pheasey/Park Farm.  Information on ethnicity of those stopped and the outcome of the stop and search was given and discussed.  No issues were raised.
Due to lack of time no stop and search records were scrutinised on this occasion.

Any Other Business.
No AOB was raised.

Date and Time of Next Meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 25 June, 6pm at Walsall Police Station.

